TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Friday, March 6, 2020 Workshop

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred Herman; Chief William McEllroy, Secretary/Treasurer Monica Flower, and local residents. Absent: Richard DeLong and Road Master Mike Quick. The attendance roster is on file with the secretary.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 9:00 a.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

- Tamie Berk asked for clarification regarding the ordinance discussed last month for the fire companies to receive reimbursement from insurance companies. The board responded stating that residents would not be billed directly. The fire company uses a third-party billing company which invoices insurances companies to recoup some of their expenses. The matter is still being researched.
- Tamie Berk also reported a person has been standing at the corner of 61 & 78 eastbound off-ramp intersection and leaving behind his belongings and/or garbage. Chief McEllroy will investigate and address the situation.
- Marlene Skoloda was curious as to the Township's emergency response to the Corona Virus (COVID-19). It was noted that the Township is keeping informed and passing along information to the public on the Township website, Facebook and Nextdoor.
- Tom Werley asked about the activity on Maple/Diamond Drive. PennDOT is using the property as an access point for their projects in the area.

GENERAL DISCUSSION:

- Steven & Marlene Skoloda was present with an update on the progress of for Walnut Acres. He stated they are working on the Home Owner's Association and would most likely be asking for an extension at the regular meeting.
- Greg Kozlowski asked about the SALDO. The Chairman stated to add it to the Regular Meeting agenda.
- A discussion was held regarding the Addressing Ordinance. Double sided reflective number signs can be purchased through the Township for \$10.00 each. This discussion will continue at the regular meeting.
- Adopt-A-Roadway update was given by Lorraine. There has not been much response. Discussed different ways to continue informing and the community. And the different areas in the township that are in

TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Friday, March 6, 2020 Workshop

need of being cleaned up. The Kernville Dam Area will be targeted for clean up on April $18^{\rm th}$ from $8-3{\rm pm}$. We still need volunteers.

- Movie night dates: June 27th, rain date: July 18th & Aug 8th, rain date: Aug 15th. Sponsors for the license are needed. This will be added to the regular meeting agenda.
- Easter Event will be held on April $4^{\rm th}$ and to be approved at the regular meeting.
- The Chairman requested the Engineer's to be contacted for an MS4 update.

A Motion was made by Fred Herman and seconded by Gene Schappell to adjourn the meeting at 10:26 a.m. Upon roll call Schappell and Herman voted yes.

Tilden Township

Monica A. Flower Secretary